BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
MARCH 22, 2012
OPENING
Chairperson Krause called the regular monthly meeting of the Board to order at 7:00 P.M. at MFPD Station #1.  Trustees present were, Claudia Hargrove, Andy Longstreet, Jason McCutchen and Joe Wolfe.   Also in attendance were Chief Jeffrey Riddle, Patricia Kryza, recording secretary for the Board and Bryan Dillon and Larkin Fore, general legal counsel to the Board.  Former Trustee Lisa Darst, former Trustee Ken Lenz, Major Brad Oser and Debbie Mills, a resident of the MFPD were also in attendance.  Trustee Ron Wolf was absent.
RECOGNITION OF FORMER BOARD MEMBER LISA DARST -  Chairperson Krause presented an award to Lisa Darst for her dedication, time and commitment as a member of the MFPD Board of Trustees from July 2002 – July 2011. 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – February 8, 2012
The minutes of the February 8, 2012 meeting were included in the March Board Package.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the minutes with the following correction:  Page 1, paragraph 2, change date from April 2012, to March 2012.  Motion passed unanimously. 
NOTICE OF CHANGE OF MARCH MEETING DATE – The Notice of Change of Meeting Date for March 2012 was entered into the record.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Statement – Chief Riddle reviewed the Financial Report for February and entertained questions.  Motion by Longstreet second by McCutchen to approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer and Trustee Andy Longstreet reviewed the credit card statements for the month of February 2012.  There were no invoices from High Tech Rescue for the month of February.   
EXPENDITURE REQUEST  - There were no expenditure requests.
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CHIEF’S REPORT

The Chief’s Report was included in the March Board package.  The Chief reviewed his report and entertained questions.

Update on Classroom Building—Chief Riddle distributed photos and brought the Board up to date on the progress of the classroom building at the Training Facility.
DIVISION REPORTS

The Board reviewed the written reports from Fire Prevention, Training, Maintenance and Assistant Chief Stigers that were included in the March Board package. 

OLD BUSINESS
Training Facility and MSD Easement – Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to authorize Chief Riddle to sign the Certificate of Sanitary Sewer and Drainage Easement Agreement with MSD as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Strategic Planning-Financial Planning- Chief Riddle brought the Board up to date on the progress made by the Strategic and Financial Planning Committee. Chairperson Krause commended the committee for their hard work.
Budget Committee – The Chief presented a Draft of the 2012-2013 Budget to the Board.  Review and discussion took place.  Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the Budget FY 2012-2013 as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.
Bryan Dillon commended the Budget Committee for all the time and hard work preparing the 2012-2013 Budget. 

CD Investments – Chief Riddle updated the Board concerning the CD investments he has made and investments he will be making as the remainder of the CD’s mature.
Discussion of Chief’s Contract – Motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to approve the new contract for Chief Riddle beginning on October 1, 2012.  Motion passed unanimously.
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OLD BUSINESS (continued)

Attorney General’s Opinion -  Discussion took place.
NEW BUSINESS
Election Committee Appointments – Chairperson Krause appointed Trustees McCutchen, Hargrove and himself to the election committee.  Elections will take place on the fourth Saturday in June, which is June 23rd, from 11:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M., at MFPD Station #1, 108 Urton Lane, Louisville, Kentucky.
Change of Date and Time for the April Board Meeting – The date and time of the April Board meeting has been changed from Tuesday, April 17, 2012, at 7:00 P.M, to Saturday, April 21, 2012, at 9:00 A.M., per the request of the Board.  Notice will be faxed to the Courier Journal, copies will be posted at Station 1, 2 and 3, and a copy will be mailed to each Board member.
Chief Riddle informed the Board that the 2002 Ford Expedition, that was declared surplus, sold on e-Bay for $3350.00.
OPEN FORUM 
Chief Riddle thanked Debbie Mills for attending the Board meeting.

EXECUTIVE SESSION – There was no Executive Session.
CLOSING
With no further business to discuss, motion by Longstreet, second by McCutchen to adjourn.  Motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:55 P. M.
Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia A. Kryza
Administrative Assistant

Recording Secretary for the Board
